

# **BOD & General Meeting Minutes**

May 14, 2025

Meeting Call to Order- 7:05pm Meeting was held at The Quakertown Family Diner

**Attendees**: Cathy Walker, Russell Haas, Brent Koder, Gene & Ann Sutton, Eric Wheary, Glenn Godshall, Steven Woscek, Jack Clark, Mike Turocy, Stacy Turocy, Steve Skolnick, Peter Braeunig, Margit Braeunig, Ken Ziegler, Tim Kristie, Rose Kristie, Jim Allen, Rhonda Zartman, Andrew Cushman Jr, Lynn Lambert, Larry Lambert.

- 1. Reading & Approval of the Minutes- reading of the minutes by Cathy Walker Approved 1st by Gene, 2nd by Glenn, approved by all.
- 2. Reading & Approval of Treasurer's Report- reading of the treasurer's report by Tim Kristie

1st approved by Gene, 2nd by Steve W, approved by all.

### **Expenses- \$214.17**

	-\$47.34
Glenn Godshall Reimbursement for Frames and award paper	
	-\$59.99
Tim Kristie Reimbursement for Rider round up cake	
	-\$31.79
Cathy Walker Reimbursement for Stables blue tickets for raffle	
	-\$75.05
Steve Skolnick Reimbursement for SSRT Food	

## Income Total - \$1339.16

	\$235.00
8 membership checks @ Rider Round up meeting 4/9/25	
12 Cash Memberships @ Rider Round up Meeting 4/9/25	\$425.00
Rider Round up Chinese Auction Cash 4/9	\$320.00
50/50 Raffle Cash 4/9	\$95.00
T shirt Income	\$45.00
One Family Renewal Go Daddy	\$33.68
One New Single Membership Go Daddy	\$28.83
one renewal Single membership Checking	\$30.00

New Tripoli Savings Interest April	\$1.35
Go Daddy Savings (Interest April	\$0.87
4 Month Interest total \$124.43 CD Renewal now 11/20/2025	\$124.43

**3.New Member Introduction-** Larry & Lynn Lambert, two daughters Gina 19 & Riely 14, drive a 450 Polaris

#### 4. New Business

- ❖ Board Members Voted to give Jack Clark Lifetime Membership, for all his work helping the club in all the years Jack has been a member since June 8, 1985.
- ❖ Board Members voted Glenn Godshall in as the Chairperson of the Board.
- Club Insurance Erie Insurance more coverage \$205.00 to \$300.00, covered as of 5/11, policy is being mailed to Tim Kristie

## ❖ FRO Clean up Rides

- 17 members originally signed up to participate in the cleanup rides.
- As of last ride 8 members have earned their pass.
- members must attend least 3 clean-up rides to get.
   their free FRO pass value of \$300.00.
- rides are not open to the public.
- riders do not need to be a member of FRO to participate.
- Cathy will discuss with Andrew from FRO what trails will be cleared.
- Members that still need one more ride we discussed June 14 for next ride.

## 5. Legislative Report- Jack Clark – 1<sup>st</sup> approved by Cathy, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Rose.

- three work groups were set up to organize a council that is trying to set up a multiregional organization to run trails instead of the DCNR.
- -Jack is involved with the One Voice

One Voice is a conduit between off-road industry professionals, grassroots clubs, and organizations that offers industry specific resources, experience, and knowledge of stewardship efforts across the country.

The One Voice team has over 80 years of combined professional experience, from industry to managing associations.

Leveraging that experience, One Voice offers counseling and consulting services to explain industry funding opportunities, and how to apply for these opportunities, for project work including updating trail signage, safety projects, staging areas, trailhead amenities, trail stewardship and cleanup efforts, and much more ~ all at **no cost** to you or your club!

If you are an off-roader and are seeking opportunities for your club to make a difference in the community. If you care about the future of motorized recreation and believe that trail stewardship is the key to protecting your access and right to ride,

- Catawissa Recreation Area (Old Paragon ATV Park) Need survey of trails, beside ATVs & Side by Side's, Dirt Bikes and Jeeps till have access. Online shows construction will tentatively begin in 2025.
- The pilot program will finish in 2026 to expand trail opportunities.
- ❖ PA Trails Foundation PA Trails Foundation promotes safe and courteous off-road recreation through educational programming it also seeks to invest funds in building or enlisting public trail systems by investing in capital improvements.

The foundation was awarded a grant ( of \$34K from Dept of Conservation & Natural resources this grant is a 3-year grant for the purchase of an ATV simulator, trailer, ATV, and other installments as needed. Once fully operational the simulator will be transported to multiple venues including public riding areas & schools.

#### 6. Ride:

## \*Snow Shoe ride – was April 24 – 27

20 members attended between the three days.

Some of the retiree members went out on Thurs to start their ride.

Friday for Lunch Steve Skolnick bought Hot dogs, buns, chips, & fixings.

Steve built a fire in a contained bucket, and members roasted their hot dogs on sticks over the fire. Members really enjoyed this.

- \*Whiskey Springs May 15-18, 12 members signed up to go.
  - canceled at the meeting due to the storms that were in the weather forecast.
- \* Renovo Cruise for a Cure, June 14 camping at Veterans Memorial will prioritize ATVs (this is new) (Not a club scheduled Ride)

## \*Tug Hill – June 17 – 12 : 7 members confirmed going.

- -ATV's can ride from the motel out to the trail
- -Lewis County passes are available online
- -Cathy sent out an email with all the information to the club members

## \*Lyman Run – June 26-29 : 6 members have confirmed going.

- 5/12/2025: pilot program sticker is now available at the DCNR Ranger Station next to the Susquehannock Parking lot.
- Cathy sent out emails with all the information.

# \*Rock Run July 10-13: 6 members confirmed going, Mike Turocy is leading ride

- all campsites with hook-ups are full, only boondock sites are available

\*West Virginia October 21-26: all members have accommodations, will discuss more as it gets closer.